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April 13, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to receive an estimated $730,000 of additional total revenue by amending the biomethane sales contract the County has with IGI Resources, Inc. (IGI) through Ordinance 18363 and amending Ordinance 18439.

Ordinance 18363 authorized a Biomethane Purchase and Sale Agreement (contract) between IGI and the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks. The original contract was for a three year period with two one-year mutually agreed upon extensions.  This amendment would set a single five-year term, while increasing the percentage of environmental attribute revenue provided to King County. Approving this amendment will create a public benefit by continuing to support the use of biofuels for transportation purposes, while increasing the revenue received by the County.

The amended contract also makes technical changes to reflect formal Environmental Protection Agency approval of the transaction, and provides for changes requested by IGI Resources. The IGI-requested changes allow for IGI’s parent company, BP Products North America, to better manage the biomethane and environmental attribute purchases, sales and transactions.

Through this Ordinance, the revenue generated by environmental attribute sales can be used to further the County’s important energy, sustainability, and climate goals in alignment with the Strategic Climate Action Plan.

As with the original contract, outside counsel, experienced in similar transactions, represented the County in developing this amendment.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The legislation furthers Environmental Sustainability Objective three of the King County Strategic Plan by using the biomethane for vehicle fueling to reduce climate pollution and prepare for the effects of climate change.
· The legislation also furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan Transportation and Land Use strategy of collaborating with private industry to build demand and markets for alternative fuels.

Thank you for your consideration of this important ordinance.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601, or mark.isaacson@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
[bookmark: _GoBack]King County Executive		

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
  Melani Pedroza, Acting Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP
